


IMMACULATE CONCEPTION PARISH


Leading People to Jesus Through Worship, Community, Service 

and Devotion to Mary 


Immaculate	Conception	Parish	Pastoral	Council	Meeting


March	9,	2022


Beth	Mahler	called	the	meeting	to	order	about	7:45	pm	and	Lisa	Galden	led	the	members	in	an	
opening	prayer.


Attendees:	Frank	Copeland,	Jim	Emley,	Lisa	Galden,	Father	Matt	Hoover,	Mike	Julian,	Beth	Mahler,	
Matt	Stratton	and	Janet	Wilks.


For	a	Synodal	Church:	Communion,	Participation	and	Mission.	The	North	High	Deanery	Listen-
ing	Session	will	take	place	Saturday,	March	12,	2022	1-3	pm	IC.


No	commission	reports	were	given	due	to	Father	Matt’s	presentation	about	the	latest	developments	
with	Real	Presence	Real	Future	(RPRF).


The	name	tags	initiative	is	off	to	a	good	start.	They	are	made	and	are	being	used	at	masses	for	ush-
ers,	greeters	and	welcome	desk	volunteers.


2022-2023	Pastoral	Council	Vice-President	and	New	Representative	Nominees


	 Names	of	New	Council	Representative	Candidates	from	Commissions	(by	April	6)


	 Vice-President	Duties	&	Term	Commitment


Council	discussed	the	best	ways	to	implement	the	next	stage	of	RPRF,	especially	ways	to	encourage	
parishioners	to	take	the	new	online	survey	beginning	March	18.	The	Parish	Pastoral	Council	spon-
sored	Hospitality	Sunday	on	April	3	presents	an	ideal	opportunity	to	address	this.


North	High	Deanery	Report


Mike	Julian	reported	that	the	bereavement	group	at	Our	Lady	of	Peace	is	wrapping	up.	A	new	group	
will	be	starting	at	Immaculate	Conception	meeting	in	Marian	Hall	2	to	4	pm	Sunday.	The	North	High	
Deanery	will	watch	to	see	how	the	new	phase	of	RPRF	impacts	them,	but	that	the	bereavement	pro-
gram	will	continue	even	if	the	deanery	is	dissolved.


Adjourn


Council	adjourned	at	8:25	pm.


Next	meeting:		April	6,	2022,	Commissions	start	at	6:30	pm	in	Marian	Hall,		All	parishioners	are	wel-
come.




Meeting	minutes	drafted	and	submitted	by	Frank	Copeland,	Parish	Pastoral	Council	Secretary.


Action	Items


1.		Hospitality	Sunday	-RPRF		(checked	with	Alison)	

					Parish	Pastoral	Council	will	host	Hospitality	Sunday	on	April	3,	2022.	Please	add	to	your	calen-
dars.

• Be	present	and	welcome	parishioners

• Pass	out	info/survey	to	complete	online	(RPRF	-	online	feedback	needed	on	2nd	round	draft	

models...change	IS	coming,	churches	closing)

• Answer	questions

• Show	diocesan	video	(check	with	Jacob)

• Need	council	members	to	pass	out	info	and	answer	questions	after	4pm	mass	on	4/2/22						


2.	Beth	would	like	to	get	our	commissions	website	updated	with	current	ministries	and	contact	
information	(more	people	may	be	looking	at	it	to	learn	more	about	IC).	She	knows	it	has	been	dis-
cussed	in	commission	meetings.		If	council	members	have	the	confirmations	and	updates/deletions	
now,	please	send	to	Beth.		If	not,	please	confirm	for	the	April	6th	meeting.		She	will	pass	(all	at	once)	
on	to	Jacob	ASAP.



